## **FHCS PTO Meeting**

8-21-2013

Room 105

Officers in attendance: Caroline Prelog, Sally Hetland, Alyce Klein, Heather Wettschurack

Guests: Clint Segraves, Dawn Luke, Marina Sehman, Tammy Bell, Betsy Carrie, Jeni Dust, Karyn Miller, Jane Rousculp, Cecilia Segraves, Nicole Appel, Shannon Lorance, Carmen Feeny

- Meeting was called to order at 3:31 by Caroline Prelog
- Introduction of PTO officers to guests and guests to PTO officers
- Treasures Report given by Sally Hetland
  - o PTO Fund:
    - ✓ Ending balance: \$10,054.72 Revenue: \$314.53 July EScript deposit
    - ✓ Sustaining Fund: Ending balance: \$34,319.29
    - ✓ Transferred 28,000 from PTO Fund to Sustaining Fund.
- Welcome Back Social and New Parents Night is schedule for Wed August 28, 2013
  - New Parents Night- 6:00pm in Gym
    - ✓ Cheese/Crackers Tray- Dawn Luke
    - ✓ Trendsetters will be asked to come and help with the children
  - Welcome Back Social- 6:30pm
    - ✓ Christine will be asked to bring the Ice Cream
    - ✓ Toppings- Sally Hetland
    - ✓ Volunteers to help: Alyce and Carmen
    - ✓ Book Fair: Cashiers will be Dawn, Jane and Larissa; Sally will bring in Petty Cash; Set-up will be Monday morning Aug 26
- The attentive Bowling tournament was decided that it was too cost prohibited so the planning has been cancelled
- Other Ideas for September Fundraiser
  - o AZ Air Time, Gilbert Bowling Alley, Ft. McDowell Friday Night Franks
  - Ft. McDowell will be discussed further for doing a Fundraiser on Sept 20 or 27<sup>th</sup>. Carmen and Dawn will look into it and regroup for further discussion on Wed Aug 28
- Eagle Run
  - o Caroline will get together with Heather to discuss the events
- Donation Letters:
  - Sally is going to clean up last year's address list and take off any addresses that were 'return to sender' from the previous year.
  - Buy supplies for this year and divide up the envelopes
  - Advertise on Fountain Hills Connection on Facebook (Betsy has offered to help us advertise on the site)
- Box Tops- Turned over to Libby

- PTO President, Caroline Prelog, discussed taking a leave of absence shortly and Alice Klein is stepping in to fill her role
  - o Jane was nominated for VP and regretfully declined
- Up-Coming Float was discussed: Jane volunteered to take the lead and Dawn offered to help her
- New Business:
  - A Business came to Karyn and offered as a way to make money putting screws together and getting paid to do so. We could possible make around \$2000. We all agreed that putting an age limit (4<sup>th</sup> grade and up) would be the best. Further discussion is needed on this topic.

PTO Minutes were done by: Heather Wettschurack, Secretary